
Lady  Cats  lose  close  home
contest to Spring Hill

Louisburg senior Adyson Ross drives the lane on a Spring Hill
defender thanks to a screen set by teammate Jordan Mynsted on
Friday in Louisburg.

Coming off a home loss to Fort Scott earlier in the week, the
Louisburg girls basketball team wanted to make amends Friday
when the Lady Cats hosted Spring Hill on homecoming.

The Lady Cats were on their way to doing that as they jumped
out  to  an  early  lead,  but  the  Broncos  chipped  away  and
eventually took a small halftime lead.

Louisburg couldn’t get over the hump as the Broncos built a
six-point lead in the fourth quarter and iced the game at the
free-throw line to hand the Lady Cats a 47-43 loss.

“The girls played well against Spring Hill, we played together
as a team and we battled until the end,” Louisburg coach
Adrianne Lane said. “Spring Hill is a good team and I thought
overall we played them well.”

It was a close game throughout as Louisburg jumped out to an
11-5 advantage and led by two points going into the second
quarter.

Spring Hill eventually took a one-point halftime lead and the
game was tied going into the fourth quarter. It was there
where the Broncos built as much as a six-point lead.
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Louisburg junior Brianne Kuhlman pushes the ball up the floor
Friday against Spring Hill.
Louisburg senior Jordan Mynsted cut the lead to two midway
through the fourth quarter with a 3-pointer, but the Broncos
knocked down their free throws and the Lady Cats couldn’t get
baskets to drop.

Friday marked the second time the Lady Cats lost to Spring
Hill this season, but Lane said she saw improvements from her
team this time around.

“This time against Spring Hill I felt like we had some more
experience playing and we learned from playing them the last
time,” Lane said. “We did a much better job guarding their
bigs and boxing out.”

Still, the Broncos used their size to their advantage as they
scored 20 points in the paint and out rebounded the Lady Cats

https://louisburgsportszone.com/wp-content/uploads/2022/02/999A9199.jpg


by 10.

Defense was a staple for Louisburg, however, as it forced 13
turnovers, including 11 steals, that helped keep the Lady Cats
in the game.

Offensively, Mynsted led Louisburg with 16 points to go along
with five rebounds., while juniors Adyson Ross and Delaney
Tally each finished in double figures with 10 points.

Junior Emma Prettyman was close to a double-double as she had
seven points and a team-high 11 rebounds. She also had a team-
best three assists.

Tally led the Lady Cats with four steals, while junior Brianne
Kuhlman had three of her own.

Spring Hill’s Jenna Weber led all scorers with 19 points and
pulled down 10 rebounds.

Louisburg will try and end its two-game losing skid tonight as
the Lady Cats host Eudora on Senior Night.

“We just have to keep being positive and working hard and
getting  better  in  practice,”  Lane  said.  “We  have  to  keep
battling in every game and getting better every day.”

LOU 11 6 14 12 — 43

SH 9 9 13 16 — 47

LOUISBURG (7-9): Jordan Mynsted 5-13 5-6 16; Adyson Ross 3-14
3-5 10; Delanie Tally 3-10 2-2 10; Emma Prettyman 3-6 1-2 7.
Totals: 14-50 11-15 43. 3-point field goals: 4, (Tally 2,
Ross, Mynsted)

Louisburg offense struggles against Fort
Scott
The Louisburg girls found itself right with one of the better



teams in Class 4A, Fort Scott, in the first half of last
Tuesday’s contest in Louisburg.

The Tigers are currently ranked No. 10 in Class 4A, and in the
second half, it showed why.

Fort Scott scored 20 points right after halftime and pulled
away for a 53-32 victory over the Lady Cats. 

Louisburg senior Jordan Mynsted battles on the floor for a
loose ball last Tuesday against Fort Scott.
The Tigers knocked down seven 3-pointers on the night, while
also winning the rebounding battle and scoring 13 second-
chance points.

Senior Jordan Mynsted led Louisburg with 12 points and five
rebounds, while junior Adyson Ross tallied eights points and
six boards. 
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Louisburg trailed by just four points going into halftime, but
the Tigers outscored the Lady Cats 34-17 in the second half as
Louisburg struggled form the field.

LOU 9 6 8 9 — 32

FS 13 6 20 14 — 53

LOUISBURG: Jordan Mynsted 3-10 6-6; Adyson Ross 3-12 0-0 8;
Delanie Tally 1-8 1-3 4; Emma Prettyman 2-4 0-0 4; Brianne
Kuhlman 1-2 0-0 3; Emma Lohse 0-5 1-2 1. Totals: 10-47 8-13
32. 3-point field goals: 4, (Ross 2, Kuhlman, Tally)


